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CONSIDERATIONS OF THE DELEGATION OF CHILE ON THE CONTENTS OF PARAGRAPH 11 OF RESOLUTION AG/RES. 2809 (XLIII-O/13)
Regarding the relationship between the OAS and the hemispheric defense meetings and measures to promote cooperation, the delegation of Chile considers that:
I. The interlocutor in the relationship between the OAS and the hemispheric defense meetings is the specialized entity in the inter-American system:  the Inter-American Defense Board (IADB), linchpin of the inter-American system of cooperation on defense governed by the Charter of the OAS.
II. In this relationship, consideration should be given to the following:
a. Assigning the IADB responsibility for coordinating the hemispheric military conferences:  Conference of American Armies (CAA), Inter-American Naval Conference (IANC), and the System of Cooperation among Air Forces of the Americas (SICOFAA); and
b. Including the IADB in the coordination and management of hemispheric defense at the ministerial level, making the Board the link between the Conference of Defense Ministers of the Americas and the OAS.  This could take the form of a possible role as Permanent Secretariat. 
III. In this regard it should be recalled that one of the specific functions envisaged for the IADB in its Statutes is “[t]o promote interaction and cooperation with other regional and global organizations of a similar nature related to technical aspects of military and defense issues” (Art. 3.j);
IV. In that same connection, the Council of Delegates is empowered to “[e]stablish directives for cooperation agreements between the IADB and other regional and global organizations on matters related to military and defense issues” (Art. 11.m); 
V. The Declaration on Security in the Americas mandated the OAS General Assembly to clarify the juridical and institutional relationship between the Organization and the IADB, and its was decided by broad consensus to incorporate it into the OAS with the functions set forth in its Statutes adopted by consensus in 2006. According to those Statutes, the core purpose of the IADB is to provide the OAS and its member states with technical and educational advice and consultancy services on matters related to military and defense issues in the Hemisphere in order to contribute to the fulfillment of the OAS Charter (Art. 2.1.).
VI. This legal framework enables the IADB to perform the role of stakeholder in the relationship between the OAS and the hemispheric defense meetings.
VII. Encourage, among member states and in the framework of its Statutes, the appointment of civilian authorities in the IADB;
VIII. Promote the designation of civilian and military experts in IADB working groups, so as to improve the quality of their reports; and 
IX. There is a need for better channels of communication, in order to request the IADB for advisory services on these relations and permanent reporting to know their results.  Therefore, mechanisms should be sought that would allow the IADB to report automatically to the Secretariat for Multidimensional Security and/or the Committee on Hemispheric Security.  An example in that regard that would not necessitate changes to the current Statutes would be for the General Assembly to establish a permanent mandate requiring the IADB to present a report whenever it takes part in specialized regional defense meetings--such as the Inter-American Naval Conference, among others--to which it is invited as an observer.
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